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Notes of the LEP Company Executive Board Meeting
Drawing Room, County Buildings
Tuesday 14th May 2019
Minutes
Board Members

David Frost (Chairman)

Alun Rogers (Vice Chair)
risual
Wendy Dean  
Strategi Solutions


James Leavesley
Leavesley Group


Prof Liz Barnes
Staffordshire University
Mohammed Ahmed
Homeserve
Advisory/Secretariat

Jacqui Casey
Stoke-on-Trent & Staffordshire LEP
Julie Frost
Stoke-on-Trent & Staffordshire LEP
John Devlin
Consultant
In Attendance

Cllr Mark Winnington 
Cabinet member, Economic Growth, Staffordshire County Council
 
Cllr Abi Brown
Deputy Leader, Stoke-on-Trent City Council

Cllr Patrick Farrington
Leader, Stafford Borough Council

David Sidaway
City Director, Stoke-on-Trent City Council

Andrea Whitworth
BEIS

Simon Ablewhite
  Accountable Body
Caroline Mairs
  Stoke-on-Trent City Council
Apologies


Paul Farmer
Wade Ceramics

Sarah Montgomery
National Memorial Arboretum

Cllr Brian Edwards
Leader, South Staffordshire Council

1. 
Introductions


The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting and extended the Board’s congratulations to James Leavesley on his being appointed to the post of Vice Lord Lieutenant for Staffordshire.
2.
Apologies
These were noted.
3. 
Declarations of Interest

Patrick Farrington declared an interest in Vantage and Canalside Farm Shop.  Alun Rogers declared an interest in Vantage.
4.
Report on MIPIM

A report was circulated and a was presentation given.  Points raised included:
·  There had been an increase in the numbers of sponsors to 20 this year

· The Inward Investment team had used taken the opportunity to showcase local produce

· 9 meetings with high level developers had been set up as a direct result of attending MIPIM, 8 of those meetings – including site visits – had already taken place and strong interest had been expressed for in several investment opportunities, including Stoke’s Swift House and City Centre Regeneration Area projects.
A suggestion was made that social media could be driven up to create greater impact and increase possible sponsorship revenue.

Members were asked to if they were willing to commit to £50,000 to fund Make It Stoke-on-Trent partnering with the Midlands Engine and for the apartment at the event in 2020.  The request was declined as it was not felt the LEP was in a position at this time and a firm decision would be relayed to the team after the Board had had further discussion.

5.
Notes of the previous meetings and matters arising
The minutes were agreed to be a true and fair record of the meeting. 
Matters arising were:
·    There was currently no update on the University’s Enterprise Zone.  

·     An amendment was noted that it had been 5, not 6, Queen’s Awards for Enterprise awarded to businesses in Staffordshire.
·     All electronic decisions had been approved.

6. 
Chairman’s delegated decisions and actions
Congratulations were extended to Cllrs Brown and Farrington on being re-elected in the recent local elections.
There were concerns over a rumoured takeover of Jaguar Land Rover and the implications on the West Midlands and UK overall.

The Chairman raised the issue of LEP staffing and resources and addressed the point that more staff would be needed to meet the challenges in the LEP Review.  Government withholding funding was impacting on being able to finance posts and funding in the budget for MIPIM may need to be utilised for resources.  Staffordshire and Keele Universities had offered to second 2 members of their staff on a part time basis.

7.
City & Growth Deal Programme 

The Board received the project update report and noted good progress on the schemes in the programme.  It was agreed that an update on the Churnet Valley and Etruria Valley projects would be brought back to the next meeting.
Members agreed with the recommendation to provide funding of £1,233,857 net for the Blythe Park scheme.

8.
Key Performance Indicators 

The KPIs were noted and the Risk Register was circulated.
9.
Local Industrial Strategy Update


The Project Plan was circulated for comment and it was noted that the next LIS Steering Group meeting was scheduled for the 5th June.  There were concerns over the budget and it was felt the current draft was too inward looking.  Metro Dynamic were holding discussions with BEIS and Nathan Phillips on loss analysis.
10. 
LEP Annual Review: Improvement Plan

A letter from the Cities & Local Growth Unit was circulated.  The LEP was current working with BEIS to formulate a response and a deep dive was expected to take place w/c 20th May.  Members agreed the deep dive must be continuously reviewed and kept ‘live’ with one plan.  It was critical to BEIS that the Board ensured actions were adhered to before the next Annual Conversation and brought back to the Executive Board on a monthly basis.
11.
Accountable Body Agreement

The updated agreement was circulated.  It was noted that service on programme management to the LEP would be built in. Members agreed with the recommendation for approve the document and for the Chairman to sign it on behalf of the LEP.
12.
LEP Delivery Plan


The Delivery Plan was circulated for comment. Points raised were that BEIS would judge the LEP against deliverables in the document, job losses in the Ceramics industry had not been referred to and there was a lack of context in the reports.  It was imperative that the outward story had to be positive.  Members agreed for the Chairman to have delegated authority to sign the Delivery Plan off.

13.
Growing Places Fund


Board members agreed with the recommendation consider approval of Vantage Consulting (Midlands) Ltd for a Growing Places Fund loan and to give Staffordshire County Council, as accountable body for the funds, authority to issue a funding agreement to release the loan applied for by the project. SSLEP approval would be subject to the satisfactory completion of the final elements of the legal funding agreement which governs loan security.

14. 
Sub and Policy Group Updates


No updates had been submitted. 
12.
Any other Business

It was noted that wages for new hires was increasing, which the significant drops in migrants from Eastern Europe may have had an impact on.
Date and time of next meeting:






Thursday 20th June 





6pm-8pm





Drawing Room, Judges’ Chambers, County Buildings, Stafford
Confidential
The Chairman had written to Gareth Snell for support in resolving the LEP Review geography issue and a meeting was in the process of being arranged (note: this is now taking place on the 28th May).  The Minister had also written to MHCLG requesting a meeting with Ministers to discuss the overlaps.
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